
Cllr. Daniel Candon reported the following to Bradwell Parish Council on 25th 

November 2024 

Firstly, Cllr. Candon conveyed his condolences on the passing of former Councillor John 
Shaw whom he said served his Parish well. 

• Adizone work on play area has now started with ground being prepared for 
new play equipment to be installed.  

• Issues around roadworks are outside Borough Councillors jurisdiction, 
however I for Bradwell North and Cllr. Annison for Bradwell South have been 
in touch with Norfolk County Council to enquire why work on both ends of 
Bradwell were done at the same time.  We were informed that the decision 
was taken by the streetworks team of NCC.  The works were completed as 
last Friday. 

Cllr. Watson enquired about CCTV on the Mill Lane Community Park area.  Cllr. Candon 
advised that a wide lensed CCTV will be looked into.   
Cllr. Barron enquired how closely was his work with the Police.  Cllr. Candon advised 
that he meets with PC Gray every six weeks when they discuss any ongoing issues and 
areas of concern. Cllr. Candon had obtained statistics and in the last three months five 
people had been prosecuted in Bradwell for crimes relating to anti-social behaviour.  
Criminal damage and violent and abusive behaviour we commonly call ASB, however, 
there is no authentic crime ASB.  These statistics are taken from incidents reported to 
them in accordance with the provisions of the National Standards for Incidents 
recording.  Again, people are urged to report through the official Police Incident Line 
101. 
Cllr. Spencer Vanderpal, although appreciated the roadworks are not in his jurisdiction, 
expressed concern that Bradwell was completely gridlocked with traffic and had 
emergency services been required they would not have been able to access a situation.  
Cllr. Candon advised that he had received numerous emails and phone calls, including 
Cllr. Wainwright as Chair of Governors at Hillside School, and he made 
recommendations on behalf of Bradwell residents of all concerns.  
Cllr. Candon informed Councillors that he would support any application for a PCSO in 
Bradwell.  
 
 

 


